
Madison East High School

2222 E. Washington Avenue

Madison, WI  53704

608-204-1600

Welcome to East High School!

My name is Kevin Attaway and I will be your child’s advanced placement economics teacher this school year. Please find attached a copy of the semester syllabus and the class grading/attendance policy. Your child already has received this material. If there is ever any question about what we are covering or what homework is due, please feel free to contact me via e-mail (see address below) or by telephone.

I would like to first address a couple of issues that come up yearly with the parents and guardians of my students. These are, “What are the requirements for doing well in your class?” and “What does my child need to bring with them to be prepared?” In regards to the first question, the requirements for the course are outlined in the grading policy. Your child needs to complete their assigned classwork/homework, keep up with the reading, do well on unit tests, be an active participant in class activities and discussions, and complete the required position paper/stock market activity. This class is a reading-intensive one: I expect articles to be read and understood. In order to participate in class effectively, it is essential that your child keep up with the reading. Finally, I cannot emphasize this enough, to succeed in my class students NEED TO BE IN CLASS, AND ON TIME! The greatest predictor of a student failing my class, or any other class, is their attendance. If students are poor attenders, they are cannot be well-prepared and it is almost impossible for them to participate effectively. Please emphasize the importance of being in class with your child--I will do so as well.

To answer the second question, in order to be prepared for my class on a daily basis, your child needs to bring with them a pencil or pen, and a notebook every day. I do not issue locker passes at all, so it is important that students bring what they need with them to class. Again, another step to being prepared is for your child to have the day's assignment completed before he or she gets to my class. Students should also know how to study for a test. If this has been a problem in the past, or if it becomes a problem with my tests, please encourage your child to come to me or see the Learning Shop instructors (Mr. Buehl and Mrs. McPike) for help.

I am sorry if I did not address any of your other questions in this letter. If not, please feel free to contact me with any of your concerns, whether they are related to my class or to other issues. I am free to help your child during my prep time (fourth and sixth hours) or after school. I am usually at East until 4-5PM every day.

Again, welcome to East High School and here's to a successful school year for all!

Kevin C. Attaway

kattaway@madison.k12.wi.us

608-204-1805 (Room 258)

